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Dear Elizabeth, 
 
Roma Wines, 55 Pendeford Avenue, Claregate, Wolverhampton, WV6 9EH - Premises License 
Review 
 
Thank you for your email dated 28/04/22 in reference to a review of Roma Wines. 
 
Public Health support the Trading Standards request for a review of the premises in relation to the 
prevention of crime and disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance and protection of children 
from harm licensing objectives. 
 
Public Health find the evidence presented regarding multiple underage sales highly concerning. This is not 
in line with promoting the licensing objectives, thereby further contributing to, and exacerbating alcohol 
harm in the city.  
 
As a Responsible Authority, we would expect any business licensed to sell alcohol to always act 
responsibly and promote the key objectives of the Licensing Act 2003.  
 
Due to the numerous reported failings to comply with the licensing conditions, and promote the licensing 
objectives, this offers no reassurance to Public Health that the business is operating in adherence with the 
Licensing Act. Therefore, Public Health supports the review of the premises license. 
 
A representative from Public Health, will be available to attend the hearing and provide further information 
as required.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Nilusha Sahni 
Health Improvement Officer 
City of Wolverhampton Council 
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City of Wolverhampton Council 
 

 
 
 
Elizabeth Gregg 
Senior Licensing and Compliance Officer 
City of Wolverhampton Council 
 
 
 
 
19 May 2022 
 
Dear Elizabeth, 
 
Roma Wines, 55 Pendeford Avenue, Claregate, Wolverhampton, WV6 9EH - Premises 
License Review 
 
Thank you for your email dated 28/04/22 in reference to a review of Roma Wines. 
 
Public Health support the Trading Standards request for a review of the premises in relation 
to the prevention of crime and disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance and 
protection of children from harm licensing objectives. 
 
Public Health find the evidence presented regarding multiple underage sales highly 
concerning. This is not in line with promoting the licensing objectives, thereby further 
contributing to, and exacerbating alcohol harm in the city.   
 
As a Responsible Authority, we would expect any business licensed to sell alcohol to always 
act responsibly and promote the key objectives of the Licensing Act 2003.  
 
Due to the numerous reported failings to comply with the licensing conditions, and promote 
the licensing objectives, this offers no reassurance to Public Health that the business is 
operating in adherence with the Licensing Act. Therefore, Public Health supports the review 
of the premises license. 
 
A representative from Public Health, will be available to attend the hearing and provide 
further information as required.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
N.Sahni 
 
Nilusha Sahni 
Health Improvement Officer 
 
Email:    


